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Brooklin Landowners Group 

Supplementary Responses to Interrogatories from 

Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition 

Interrogatory VECC-16 

Ref: 2023 Incentive Rate-Making Application P44 The Sustainable Brooklin Project involves Elexicon 

providing capacity to a group of residential developers represented by the Brooklin Landowners Group Inc. 

(the “Developers”), who will in turn construct new homes in Brooklin, ON with DER enabling features such 

as rough-ins for solar panels, battery storage and EVs. Ref: Appendix B-6 Letters of Support for ICM 

Application The July 19, 2022 letter from the Region of Durham states: “On behalf of the Brooklin North 

Landowners Group (“BNLG”), the Region of Durham is providing this letter of support for the joint 

Incremental Capital Module (“ICM”) application submitted to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) by Elexicon 

Energy and BNLG. Ref: Appendix B-6 Letters of Support for ICM Application July 18, 2022 email from the 

Town of Whitby states “On behalf of the North Brooklin Landowner’s Group Inc. (“BLGI”), The Town of 

Whitby is pleased to provide this letter of support for the joint Incremental Capital Module (“ICM”) 

applications to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) by Elexicon Energy and BLGI. It is estimated the capital 

contribution by BLGI and Elexicon Energy may be the largest in Ontario history for any residential 

development and we are delighted to give our full support to the ICM application.” 

b) Please explain the relationship between Brooklin North Landowners Group and the Region of Durham. 

c) Please explain the relationship between Brooklin North Landowners Group and the Town of Whitby. 

Response of Elexicon Energy Inc. 

b) Elexicon has no direct knowledge of, nor any comment on, this relationship (if one exists). 

c) Beyond coordination work done between Elexicon, North Brooklin Developers and the Town of Whitby 

relating to the design and routing of the Brooklin Line, Elexicon has no direct knowledge of, nor any 

comment on, this relationship. 

Supplementary Response of Brooklin Landowners Group 

b) There is no legal or business relationship between the Brooklin Landowners Group and the Region of 

Durham. The Region of Durham approves lands for development through Regional Official Plan 

Amendment 128, which was approved by the Ontario Municipal Board in 2013. The Region also provides 

servicing, transportation and other services to existing and future residents in the community and is a 

commenting agency on development applications brought by landowners and developers. 
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Please see the Supplementary Response of Brooklin Landowners Group to 1-Staff-12 for further 

background.   

c) There is no legal or business relationship between Brooklin and the Town of Whitby. The Town of Whitby 

approved the Brooklin Secondary Plan in 2019 which establishes the detailed land use policies directing 

development in North Brooklin.  The Town of Whitby reviews and approves plans of subdivision from the 

developers, issues building permits for the construction of homes, and assumes and operates the 

stormwater management systems and local roads that serve development, while providing other services 

to existing and future residents in this community. 

Please see the Supplementary Response of Brooklin Landowners Group to 1-Staff-12 for further 

background. 


